## President Will Attend FW Rally

President of the ladies auxiliary, Canadian Legion branch 109, Mrs. Ivan Johnson and one other delegate yet to be named will attend a rally in Fort William Sept. 24-25. This was decided at the regular meeting Sept. 1.

Plans were made for a bingo Sept. 18 in the town hall. A mixed shuffleboard tournament will be arranged shortly. The last one was won by Marg Handel and Frankie Caccamo.

Marathon auxiliary sent an invitation to a social evening Oct. 1. Those planning to go are asked to contact either Mrs. Neil Ross or the president before Sept. 21.

A coffee party with pie and doughnuts is set for Sept. 23 in the Alcorn block.

Arthur Morgan of Newburgh is the guest of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Morgan. Reo Nagasaka is in Winnipeg visiting his father. George (Bucky) Mc-Couan is home from Cold Lake, Alta.

Visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Ray Sisson last week were Mr. and Mrs. George Oliver and son Ronnie of Dundalk, Ont.; Mr. and Mrs. Ned McInerney of Kitchener and Mr. and Mrs. Ed Riddell of Toronto.

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Allems with Tommy and Laurie of Windsor visited last week with Mr. and Mrs. Harold Gellert.

Mrs. Leo Tookenay is home again after a long stay in Fort William Hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cook and family of Toronto have been visiting Mrs. Jack Judge.

FUNERAL HELD FOR SCHREIBER BOY

The funeral of Vincent Pasqualino who drowned on September 13th, was conducted in Holy Angels Church in Schreiber, on Tuesday September 15th by Father Cano.

Vincent was born in Italy, came to Schreiber in September 1962. He is survived by his parents, Mr and Mrs. D. Pasqualino of Schreiber, two sisters, and two brothers, and his maternal grandmother all in Italy.

Pallbearers were: Jim Speziale, Jim Conmisso, Tony Deleo, Joe Costa, Cosimo Giano, and Tony Costanza of Fort William. The students of Grade seven Holy Angels School, and their teacher, Mr. Guillett formed a guard of honour as the body passed down the aisle of the church.

Attending the funeral from out-of-town were: Joe Agostino, brother-in-law, Tony Trichilo of Toronto, Frank Staltari, Jim Ricco, and Tony Costanza of Fort William.

REBEKAK LODGE MEETS (cont'd from Sch. page one)
her visit, and congratulated them on the high
order of work they are accomplishing.

Mrs. Wright then presented a gift from the lodge to Mrs. Hillier.

Mrs. Matilda McDonald spoke briefly, as did Mrs. Legrow, Mrs. Stanford and Mrs. Clark, bringing greetings from their respective Lodges.

Following the meeting a social was enjoyed in the lower hall when a birthday cake, baked and specially iced by Mrs. Ida Krause was cut by Mrs. Hillier and local Charter member, Mrs. Minnie Bryant.

Mrs. Margaret Gander convened the lunch committee, assisted by officers of the Lodge.

## FALL BAZAAR DATE ANNOUNCED

The United Church Women set November 14th as the date for their Fall Bazaar.

Plans for the annual Thanksgiving dinner to be held on October 12th, were discussed.

In reply to letter from Mrs. L. Sharp of Beardmore. Schreiber U.C.W. agreed to host the annual district Fall Rally of the association, setting October 7th for the occasion. The meeting commencing at 2:30 P.M. will be open to all members and be followed by a potluck supper.

In the evening the U.C.W. will hold its regular meeting.

Several reports of events occurring during the summer recess were given: Mrs. Bill Thrower reported on the sale of baking to tourists was unsucessful. Mrs. O. Niemi, for the sewing convenor reported on selling quilts.

It was announced the retreat for U.C.A. will be held on September 26th, at Loon Lake and those intending to go are asked to contact Mrs. Muldrew.

LIBRARY BOARD MEETS

The Library Board held its regular meeting for September, last week. It was decided to change the hours. On the September 21st, the library will be closed on Wednesday and Thursday, open on Fridays both afternoon and evening, from 2 to 5 P.M. and from 7 to 9 P.M.

The resignation of Mrs. J.M. McGrath was accepted with regret and Mrs. Andrea Hill ap-

pointed as librarian.

Miss Gwen Hadley, secretary-treasurer, reported on books received during the summer, in particular the Americana Encyclopeida.

An index for the Geographic magazine, years

1947 to 1962 was ordered.

Notice was received that the Bookmobile will be here on September 24th. D. Sudar stated there will be films, paintings and sculpture in addition to books. More plastic book covers were ordered.

It was decided to assemble Canadian literature in one section and work party will meet to do this and also attempt a more convenient grouping of reference books.

SOCIAL NEWS

Mr. and Mrs. Aber of Sudbury are visiting Mr. & Mrs. G. Duncan.

Mr. A. Lamb was taken by ambulance to Ter-

J.D. Phillips, J.E. Stokes, and F.V. Harness leave on Friday to attend an Ontario Hydro Electric convention in Dryden.

Mr. G. Scott is in Terrace Bay Hospital.
Mr. L. Bourguignon is spending his vacation
in Switzerland.

The Busy Bees of the Anglican Church held their regular meeting in Mrs. B. Ellicotte's home. Plans were completed for the annual Fall Hat Show, to be held in The Town Hall on September 25th, at 8: P.M., with lunch served. Following the meeting a stork shower was held for Mrs. D. May when she received many lovely gifts.

Mr. & Mrs. J. Zuback and family of Fort William spent the holiday with Mr. & Mrs. A. Cosgrove, accompanied by Mrs. I. Anderson to visit the Jack Anderson family.

Shirley Jartus has left for Ryerson in Toronto, where she will take first year Arts & major in Home Economics and Fashion Designing.

Mrs. Walter Chatterson, with Sandra & Jamie has returned from a holiday in Dighy, N.S.

Mr. J. Cosgrove has returned to Resurrection College (Waterloo University) in Kitchener.

Mr. & Mrs. G. Bumstead of Oakville visited recently with Mr. and Mrs. W. Greenshields.

Mrs. H. Rourguignon is in McKellar Hospital and so in Mrs. J.E. Sheehan.

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Martinsen, James Jr. and Jo-Lynn spent the weekend with (cont'd)